DRAFT

MINUTES OF KEYWORTH PARISH COUNCIL FACILITIES MEETING HELD

IN THE FEIGNIES ROOM ON MONDAY, 6 JULY 2015 AT 7.00PM.

PRESENT:  

Chairman:


Cllr Grice.
Committee Members: 
Pinder, Seller, Sleeman, Valentine, Wells.
Staff: 
Neil Grocock (Clerk); Brian Cullen (Facilities Manager).
Also Present:


Cllr Oakley.
16/0131
Apologies

· Apologies were received from Cllr Chmara, and Cllr Valentine (late arrival).
16/0132
Declarations of Interest

· Cllr Seller declared an interest in item 16/0142d below.

16/0133
Election of Chairman

· Cllr Grice was ELECTED as committee chairman.

16/0134
Election of Vice-Chairman

· Cllr Seller was ELECTED as committee vice-chairman.

16/0135
Minutes
· The minutes of the meeting on 2.3.15 were APPROVED and signed by Cllr Grice as a true record.

16/0136
Matters Arising
· (15/0124) “Brian Cullen reported that he had not yet obtained a quotation for a roller shutter for the serving hatch in the Centenary Lounge, but would obtain one from the contractor providing a quotation for the Village Hall kitchen project.” 
· (15/0130) “AGREED that Brian should arrange for another 650l yellow bin to be provided by Nottingham City Council.” 
· Brian Cullen reported that he was still chasing in respect of both these items.
16/0137
Correspondence

· Cllr Grice pointed out that there were a number of correspondence items which would be dealt with under the appropriate headings below.
16/0138
Regulations Sub-Committee
· The following items had been included in the briefing notes for the meeting:

· Terms of reference for approval.

· Sub-committee minutes dated 6.3.15

· Sub-committee minutes dated 27.3.15

a) Terms of Reference
· The terms of reference were APPROVED subject to amendment of clause 2b - see Appendix 1.

b) Membership
· AGREED that the sub-committee should comprise Cllrs Grice (chairman), Seller (vice-chairman), Pinder and Wells.
c) Minutes dated 6.3.15
· The minutes of the meeting held on 6.3.15 were NOTED.

d) Minutes dated 27.3.15

· The minutes of the meeting held on 27.3.15 were NOTED.

16/0139
Burial Ground
a) Condition Report from Working Party

· The following items had been included in the briefing notes for the meeting:

· Letter from a member of the public re effect of strimming: NOTED; dealt with by Daphne Butler.
· Email from a member of the public re plastic boundary around plot, in contravention of regulations.
· Notice proposed by working party addressing contravention of regulations, specifically “the number and placements of ornaments [making] the groundsmens’ task extremely difficult and fencing around the plots [making] it impossible for it to be maintained as a lawned cemetery”.
· Cllr Pinder commented that the working party was disappointed with the overall state of the Burial Ground, which had deteriorated significantly over the past two years, especially recently.

Cllr Valentine arrived at the meeting at this point.

· Cllr Grice suggested that the wording of the proposed notice should be modified; he also asked whether a letter to plot holders might be more appropriate.
· The Clerk pointed out that contact details for plot holders might not be up to date; this had been a problem in the past.
· After due discussion, it was AGREED that: 

· A notice with amended wording (to be agreed by Regulations sub-committee) should be placed on each plot which contravened regulations, warning that inappropriate items would be removed by the Council if not removed by plot holders in the meantime; notices to remain in place from 1.8.15 to 1.10.15. 

· Notice of the Council’s intentions should also be given in the September Keyworth News.
· Any inappropriate items remaining should be removed and kept in storage by the Council on or after 2.10.15. 
· Notices should be placed on the relevant plots advising plot holders how and where items removed could be collected.

· Cllr Seller suggested that local churches should be informed.

· Cllr Pinder also pointed out that:

· The refuse compound needed to be emptied.

· Fly tipping debris had still not been removed from wildflower meadow.
b) Statistics - Quarterly Review

· Statistics for the period 21.2.15 to 19.6.15, included in the briefing notes for the meeting, were NOTED. 

c) Development Proposals
· A quotation had been included in the briefing notes for the meeting; the Clerk pointed out that this was for £46.2k, not £33k as stated at the recent Full Council meeting (16/8486b 15.6.15).
· Cllr Pinder outlined the proposals for the benefit of new members of the committee, adding that, including extras, the total cost of the project was likely to be in the region of £50k.
16/0140
Play Area
a) Condition Report from Working Party
· Cllr Sleeman reported that the play area seemed to be “in decent condition…neat and tidy”.
b) RoSPA Report
· A RoSPA inspection report dated 25.5.15, included in the briefing notes for the meeting, was NOTED.
· Brian Cullen confirmed that any shortcomings highlighted by the report had been addressed.
c) Proposed Expenditure
· The following quotations had been included in the briefing notes for the meeting:

· Picnic table with integrated seating: £370.
Brian Cullen suggested that a picnic table might infringe on the safety zone between other items of equipment. AGREED that the proposed expenditure should be left in abeyance for the time being; Cllr Grice to discuss the situation with members of the Keyworth Community Park Project.
· Rubber safety surfacing mats beneath four swing seats and for impact areas beneath double perch: £680: ACCEPTED.

· Bark surface: £575.

Cllr Grice pointed out that it should be possible to obtain bark chippings free of cost from Streetwise (Full Council minutes 15/8423 8.12.14). A quotation of £25 per month for maintenance of the surface was ACCEPTED.
16/0141
Skatepark
a) Condition Report from Working Party

· Cllr Wells reported that the condition of the Skatepark was “quite good at the moment” although rubbish was not being deposited in bins.
· At the suggestion of Brian Cullen, it was AGREED that a pre-installation inspection should be arranged in respect of a new rail.

b) RoSPA Report

· A RoSPA inspection report dated 25.5.15, included in the briefing notes for the meeting, was NOTED.
· Brian Cullen reported that there were still shortcomings highlighted by the report which needed to be addressed, although arrangements were in hand.
c) Proposed Expenditure

· The following items had been included in the briefing notes for the meeting:

· Quotation for clearance of undergrowth and trimming trees: £393: ACCEPTED subject to Cllr Grice making enquiries as to whether Positive Futures might undertake to necessary work.

· Catalogue details for bench: £255: AGREED that a bench could be purchased (fitting costs extra).
16/0142
Village Hall

· The following items had been included in the briefing notes for the meeting:

· Facilities Manager’s update re condition survey.

· Schedule of ‘one-off’ concessions on hire fees since the last meeting.

· Correspondence re lighting.

· Quotation for light sensors.

· Quotation for kitchen improvements.

a) Condition Report from Working Party

· In the absence of Cllr Chmara, Cllr Oakley (a member of the working party) was not aware of any recent inspections.
b) Condition Survey – Annual Review

· The update was NOTED and it was AGREED that item 17 (jet cleaning) could be ignored.
· Cllr Grice pointed out that quotations for decorating (Centenary Lounge, 2016) would be needed by September 2015, so that the cost could be included in the 2016/17 budget.

· AGREED that another condition survey would be needed in 2016.

c) Concessions – Quarterly Review

· The schedule of ‘one-off’ or irregular concessions on hire fees since the last meeting was APPROVED – see Appendix 2.
d) Light Sensors

· AGREED that light sensors (£1200 plus) would not be cost effective. 
e) Kitchen Improvements

· In the absence of Cllr Chmara, Cllr Valentine reported that he had drawn up a schedule of works which could be used as the basis for further quotations; he felt that it should be possible to get the job done for less than the £14k already quoted.
· Cllr Valentine undertook to forward a copy of the schedule to the Clerk, so that it could be included in the briefing notes for the Full Council meeting on 13.6.15.
There being no further business, the chairman closed the meeting at approximately 8.35 pm.
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